
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS31782 / H0066

A Notice of Hearing is required to be sent by certified mail under Idaho Code 72-713, making it the only
pleadings statutorily required to be served by the Industrial Commission in this manner. This legislation
retains the requirement that the Commission give at least ten days written notice of hearing to the parties but
eliminates the requirement that such notice must be served on the parties by certified mail. The amendment
would allow for service of a Notice of Hearing to be made by regular mail, fax, or by email for represented
parties. Self-represented claimants, also known as pro se claimants, will still receive notices by certified mail
unless they choose to opt into electronic delivery.

FISCAL NOTE
This legislation will have no impact on the general fund, any dedicated fund, or federal fund. This change will
result in a de minimis savings in dedicated fund monies of approximately $4,000 annually.

Contact:
Kamerron Slay, Commission Secretary
(208) 334-6017
Representative Bruce D. Skaug
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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